
Core Christianity
Session 10: In the Meantime—Callings

Prayer

Read: 1 Thessalonians 4:1-12

Ask: What do you worry about the most?

Watch: https://vimeo.com/171488027/b93e355d96

Lesson:
When it comes to knowing the times and seasons of God’s unfolding plan, we need to
know where we are and where we are headed. Christ’s kingdom is already here, but it is
not yet fully arrived in all its glory.

In Scripture we discover that we are located at a precarious intersection between this
present evil age and the age to come. Christ came the first time in humility and
self-sacrifice to bring salvation. At his second coming, Christ will come in power and
glory as the judge of the world (Matt. 24:30; 25:31–36).

How should Christians live as they wait for Christ’s Return?

Living in an Economy of Grace

Living in the Will of God

https://vimeo.com/171488027/b93e355d96


Guidelines for Christian Living

(Guidelines for Christian Living is excerpted from “Peace with God” by Billy Graham,
published in 1953, revised and expanded in 1984.)

For more on this subject, read pages 157–168 in Michael Horton’s Core Christianity.

Discussion Questions:
1 . Christians should be witnesses. We are called to be witnesses of Christ, to suffer for
that witness, and to love and serve our neighbors in our worldly callings. What are some
practical ways we can share the gospel with people? How does our love and service help
or hinder our witness?

2 . The good news about your calling is that through the ordinary simple stuff like going
to work or school, serving our families or friends, and speaking Christ’s words of hope,
God serves the world. God serves the world through us. How does this reveal that your
life has meaning?

Reflection Questions:
1 . We are called to be witnesses of Christ, to suffer for that witness, and to love and
serve our neighbors in our worldly callings. This can be a frightening call, but God has
given us the Holy Spirit. Beyond church on Sundays, how else are you a witness in your
situation? Consider the small, everyday interactions.

2 . The problem with triumphalism is not its goal; Christians should want to see their
good works produce change in their lives and in their societies. The problem with
triumphalism is that it expects us to transform the world so that Christ’s kingdom will
come, as if Christ’s coming is dependent upon our work. How are you freed to serve in
love when you recognize that Christians receive the kingdom by grace?

Pray


